Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting 7.30 16 August 2017 Julian’s House

Present  Martin, Anne, David, Julie, Julian, Lara, Peter, Wendy
Apologies, Richard, Vanessa

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.  Minutes 
	Welcome back to David.  Minutes accepted
	

	2.  Matters arising 
	Matters not covered later.
Dr Bike  Anne organising sessions
Culbokie Gathering  Meeting noted that Anna Scott was leading the Culbokie Gathering.
CCF  Meeting decided to defer applications to the Climate Challenge Fund until the next call.
Paths  Richard will take forward the action on Footpaths
Applecross  TBI had met the Applecross community for an interesting exchange ideas on CCF funding especially on food and transport issues. Electric bikes and bike hire discussed.  Little food is grown around Applecross.  Also mentioned that Applecross food waste went to Inverness so digesters locally might be a consideration.
GALE  Peter will continue to action after failures with e-mail address and lack of response from GALE.
Black Isle Partnership  Vanessa had up-to-date information.  She confirmed that BIP was a body looking for a purpose and that BIP needed to steer towards a different “model” and TBI might be able to influence the direction.  BIP was now more detached from Highland Council and Jon Palmer (Cromarty Cheese Shop) was the new Chairman.  Its current role was as an umbrella for the Black Isle Tourism Team.
	Richard
Peter

	3.  E-bikes Lara
	Lara circulated a paper outlining her experience at promoting the e-bikes at the markets.  There has been a lot of interaction with folk but no hires resulted.  As a promotion of green travel the events were deemed a success.  It was now sensible to find a home and use of the e-bikes over the winter.  
Wendy argued that a TBI member should now take the lead for promoting e-biking from next Spring. 
Anne agreed to extend her TBI brief as Markets lead person to include the e-bike promotion there.  Anne has also the tag-along which Rosemarkie cafe did not wish to have in their Black Isle Bicycles hire stock.
Anne confirmed that Dr Bike sessions will continue until October.  The next Admin Meeting would like to have some facts to base a discussion on whether the Dr Bike sessions were cost effective.
Martin and Julian each agreed to take temporary ownership of an e-bike over the winter (from the end of September).
Peter agreed to redirect all e-mail traffic related to e-bikes destined for lara@transitionblackisle to info@, which would by default arrive with Anne.
	Anne
Martin/ Anne/ Julian/ Peter

	4.  Local Larder Lara
	Lara had circulated a paper outlining her activity on the Local Larder during her internship.  She explained that the website was virtually complete.  Lacking was updated data in a spreadsheet for copy/pasting to the website - perhaps 80 entries. This needed to be finished next week.  Then a letter would go to all the businesses involved for them to check their entries, provide feedback  and be made aware of the launch event for the website on 14 September.
Lara demonstrated the website, showed how text from Our Local Larder was incorporated - such as the entry Why Eat Local?  Local Larder would also have a Facebook page.  Lara explained that TBI is not dominant in the webpages and there will be mutual links between TBI and our Local Larder.
Lynda McLean has agreed to curate/manage the website after Lara’s departure.
Lara was congratulated on all the work and flair that had made the website possible.  An amazing achievement.
A discussion was held about the need for video-editing software to add interviews already recorded into a form for the Local Larder website.  Richard will provide further information.
The launch of Our Local Larder is planned for 14 September at the Muir of Ord hub.  All promoted businesses will be invited - potentially 80 people, plus TBI Members, and representatives from Visit Scotland, HIE, Nourish, 2050 climate group, local politicians etc.  A two-hour event was planned and with Plexus also being invited to promote how the businesses could work with them.  
TBI might be able to find other groups also interested in promoting their local food and be able to offer a “ready-made” template and for which TBI could get commission.  
Martin would take the lead in ensuring the event was planned and successful.
	Richard
See Comms minutes
Martin

	5.  AGM Martin
	The AGM was due to be held within 15 months of the last (September 2016) and the accounts needed submitting by the end of the calendar year.   
Suggested dates Tuesday 14 November Glachbeg or (as a reserve) Wednesday 15 November in the Avoch Parish Hall. 7 pm for AGM followed by pot-luck supper at 7.30pm.
Agreed Wendy would check location availability and Comms Group mastermind the event.
	Wendy, Comms

	6.  Directors and Office Holders Martin
	Following prior arm-twisting, two TBI members identified as potential Committee Members were named and one of these had still to declare positively.  More anon. Julie agreed to become the new Convenor with Martin continuing as Vice Convenor.  Julie’s role as Treasurer would pass to Julian to free up Julie for the Convenorship. Regrettably our book-keeper Carolyn Gethin was giving up private work with groups likeTBI so another book-keeper was needed. 
Julie agreed to ask Carolyn for advice on obtaining new book-keeper
Vanessa indicated she wished to continue.  Richard had announced he was standing down.   David had had a very difficult family year, and he thought he might not be able to continue
	Julie

	7.  Comms Wendy’s e-mail
	The Minutes of the Comms Group Meeting on 10 August were circulated.  
Anne agreed to lead on the Black Isle Gathering (BIG) event on 7 October 2017.  Agreed that TBI would focus on Our Local Larder.  
A discussion was held on the use of DropBox by TBI.  Richard’s suggestion that we maintained only one Drop Box and Richard would transfer the files in the Admin DropBox and also ensure that only the relevant people could see it.  It was agreed that Newsletter Editors would be allowed to view the entire Photo Library but nothing more sensitive. 
Peter, Julian and Martin agreed to form a Working Group on DropBox so that its mysteries could be understood by them and shared with other Admin Members.  
Wendy agreed to contact Scotland Out of Doors to see if they would cover the launch of Our Local Larder.
	Anne
Richard
Julian, Martin, Peter
Wendy

	8.  Huntly approach
	Clive was to be at an event in Ullapool where the Huntly contact would be present, and he was aware.  Clive would take forward.  
	Clive

	9.  Getting things done Martin
	Martin had circulated his paper in advance.  It had been prompted by comments from Lara and the late delivery of the minutes of the last Admin Meeting.
Two topics:  how to free up time by becoming more efficient and how to get more members involved.  He also saw a role for Convenor/Vice Convenor checking together between the formal Admin Meetings whether actions were being carried out.  
Martin thought it important if proposers of items for discussion at Admin Meetings had already decided what outcome they would like to see from the subject being discussed.  He thought it would be a helpful approach when suggesting Agenda items.  Also it was important to know whether there was a member who would be prepared to champion the issue.
Martin saw a distinction between productive TBI time and supportive TBI time.  
Wendy reminded that CCF Funded Projects had to show they had the support of the local Community.  Did we know what the Community wants, and who to ask to find out?

Were local community councils representative of the community?  The view was that Community Councils were not a great model for grass roots involvement.
Lara had researched Transition community and watched videos and had decided that many Transition groups were facing the same problems as TBI.  Lara’s advice was to focus on what is possible and not just tackle “the big issues”.  It was difficult to get people  to do “the chunky things”.  Small jobs that were highly relevant to an individual would get done.  So it was important to know better the aspirations and capabilities of all the members.  
It was known that Marcia had struggled to make contact with TBI after a year of market going.  One suggestion made was for the TBI Stall at markets an Action White Board with a list of jobs that needed doing and to see whether there were  any takers. 
Another suggestion was for the role of Membership Secretary to be beefed up and the Membership Secretary to become a Director.  
Following a query on what the role entailed, it was decided to ask Vikki to draw up what she considered her current role to be, and then Admin could revise it into a more responsible Committee job. 

	All
All
Action Board for Markets?
????????? to ask Vikki about role details

	10 Finance
	Julie had circulated the Income and Expenditure Spreadsheet from Carolyn which contained a comparison with the previous year.  Julie urged that Directors consider how the assets should be spent.
	All

	11  Food & Growing Group
	Good support for all events.   
The report was accepted without discussion.
Agreed Apple Press would be available at North Kessock at both the September and October markets and at Cromarty and Culbokie in September.  
Anne would contact Bob Bull about a use of the Apple Press at Kirkhill
	Anne

	12  Energy Group
	Lara confirmed that she would write an Energy article for a TBI Newsletter when back in France.
	Lara

	13  Interns
	Martin had circulated a paper based on a telephone call with Elidh Macphail at UHI.  The initiative was applauded and we need to be aware that both in May/June and in August/September students may be seeking positions.
	

	14 St Boniface
	With thanks to generous donations of fruit, vegetables and honey, and books around £110 was raised at the St Boniface Fair and some positive contacts were made with people particularly around local food.
	

	15  Dates of next meetings
	September 26 at Peter’s at 7.30pm
November 1 at Wendy’s at 7.30pm
	

	16  AOCB
	Avoch to Munlochy Cycle Path.  
We have the feasibility study for this. Anne had made some progress on how to proceed on this and where to go for sources of funding. She had at last made contact with Richard Gerring from Highland Council and would confirm what was discussed in a follow up email. He agreed to delegate one of his department to liaise with us on it.
Anne suggested setting up a working group of people interested in making this happen. Roger McMichael, Marcia Hughes, Jim McBride and Moira Broadbent were all mentioned as being particularly keen. Anne will contact them.
Care in the community.  
An enquiry from Avoch was noted.
	??????????
??????????


Julian Paren

